CITY OF VICTORVILLE



760.955.5000 FAX 760.269.0013 vville@victorvilleca.gov http://victorvilleca.gov

14343 Civic Drive P.O. Box 5001 Victorville, California 92393-5001

January 6, 2023

San Bernardino County Sheriff's Department Bureau of Administration and Automotive Division Attention: Marc Bracco, Lieutenant 655 East Third Street San Bernardino, CA 92415-061

Re: Police Department Mobile Command Unit

Dear Lt. Bracco:

On August 17, 2021, City Council approved the purchase of a Mobile Command Unit (MCU) with LDV Custom Specialty Vehicles. The approval authorized monies from the Supplemental Law Enforcement Services Fund (SLESF). Pursuant to Assembly Bill 3229, all SLESF expenditures must be used exclusively to fund front-line municipal police services. This additional asset will replace the current 2006 trailer that has served as the department's MCU.

On December 20, 2022, the City of Victorville received delivery of its new Mobile Command Unit from LDV Custom Specialty Vehicles. The City of Victorville would like to donate the MCU to the San Bernardino County Sheriff's Department, Victorville Station, so that the Automotive Division can manage registration and maintenance, as necessary. All costs will continue to be paid per the Schedule A contract. Upon completion of use by the Victorville Sheriff's Station, the MCU will be returned to the City of Victorville. Please see the MCU description below:

2022 Morgan Olso Route Star, Vin # 4UZAARFD8NCUB7704, Lic # Pending DMV Delivery

If you require additional information, I remain available at (760) 955-5032 or kmetzler@victorvilleca.gov.

Best Regards,

Keith C. Metzler City Manager

7116